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I participated in FAPPS 2011 (France-Asia Particle Physics School 2011) held in Les Houches, France from October 9th to 21st 2011. FAPPS 2011 is a two-week pre-doctoral school, which aims at providing young physicists with theoretical and practical tools. 
As the first part of FAPPS 2011, there was a visit to CERN on 10 Oct. The participants visited to the SM18 magnet facility, the CERN Control Centre (CCC) from which the LHC is operated, to the ATLAS and CMS experiments, and to the Globe of Innovation. The lectures started at Ecole de Physique des Houches in the French Alps on 11 Oct. Four slots of one hour and a half each were devoted to lectures a day. The lectures included Quantum Chromodynamics, Electroweak Theory, Physics beyond the Standard Model, Heavy Flavour Physics, Quarkonium Physics, Neutrino Physics, Cosmology, Statistics for Particle Physics, Monte Carlo Generation, Detector Techniques (Calorimetry, Tracking Detectors and Particle Identification Detectors), Accelerator Techniques, Higgs Search and Methodology. There was a lively discussion for every lecture. Besides the discussion during the lecture, dedicated discussion sessions were also organized with the lecturers every two days. In addition to the academic lectures and discussions, the students were proposed a list of experimental papers which they have to study during their spare time. The work was done by group of three students from different regions of the world, under tutorship of a lecturer. My group was formed by me, Yosuke Abe from Japan, and Ganesh Tamvabe from India to study the paper on “Dark Matter”. The selected paper is about the direct search for dark matter with the XENON100 detector.  On the last day of the school, we gave to a summary for about 10 minutes. We divided our presentation into three parts of introduction, experimental setup, analysis and result and I was in charge of the last part.
It was a very precious experience for me to participate in FAPPS 2011. Although I couldn’t digest all the lectures, most lectures are very good. Some lectures of them concerning experiment are useful to my work. I could also build a good relationship with students from other countries. Every night, we had a good time talking about various topics. It was helpful to improve my speaking and listening English. 
